S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 29th July 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Miss D Scott, Rev D Tate, and Mrs T Cornwell (Parish Clerk).
Public: Mr Walters, Mr C Abbs, Dr Outred, Mrs S Borrman, Mr Parker, Mr R Gardner, and Mr Marrow.

Apologies: Mr A Evans, Mrs T Banks, Mr I Jordan, Dr P Tasker, and Mrs M Kirby (Parish Clerk)
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 15th July 2013:  

With one minor correction these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Abbs with one abstention all other members were in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Brian Clapham and Adrian Parker
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan:  
Mr Price said that he had received a letter from the Borough Council regarding the detailed Policies and Site Plan drop in sessions. He explained the nearest drop in session for South Wootton is to be held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 14th August 2013 from 4pm – 7pm, other dates and times are available.

Mr Price explained that he and several Parish Councillors along with the Clerk and Assistant Clerk had been to a meeting for Town and Parish Councils at the Borough Council regarding the “Introduction to the Detailed Policies and Sites Plan”. It became apparent that South Wootton Parish Council needs to be extremely careful when considering new sites for development under the Neighbourhood Plan as they could be included as additional sites/reserve sites to add to the Borough Council’s total numbers (of which they are still 1% below target). Mr Price said that he has arranged a meeting with Dorothy Pulsford-Harris from North Wootton Parish Council and Lord Howard from Castle Rising Parish Council to oppose the proposed numbers for the Knight’s Hill development. Mr Price’s concern is that by reducing the proposed numbers of the Knight’s Hill development, this may increase the numbers at the Hall Lane development. This would not be favourable.
Mr Price went on and made reference to the two documents that had been produced for the Project Group. Mr Parker along with Ms Scott and Mr Marrow gave a résumé of their comments and criticisms on the Preferred Options of the detailed Policies and Sites Plan for comment by the Project group (copy attached) and David Tate gave an overview on Social and Affordable Housing from the Borough Council’s Affordable Housing Policy and the Strategic Marketing Assessment (copy attached). After lengthy discussion, it was agreed that members read and digest the text provided and make comments and suggestions, which should be passed to the Clerk so they can be collated into a response document to be sent to the Borough Council. To make sure the Parish Council have a sound and robust response, the services of Bidwells may be called upon.
Lastly Mr Price advised the group that PC Steve Gower will be attending the next meeting on 12th August 2013, to discuss Secure by Design. 

Please note an earlier finish time of 7pm for this meeting.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 12th August 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

DP Notes:
· Adrian Parker says the BC have written a very poor development brief and the PC need to demonstrate why they have made a mess of it.

· This brief is not what the PC want for our Parish

· PC insist noise levels at Knights Hill are investigates

· PC insist no development shows over the hilltop from the Hillington direction.

· there are anomalies in the development Boundary proposed on the west side of Hall Lane, 4 areas appear not to be within the South Wootton Boundary:

1. The South Wootton Junior School Field Boundary

2. The Meadows (Boundary excluded for the whole development)

3. Creakside

4.  Ryallia Drift and No 83 Nursery Lane.
12th August 2013
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